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Delaware County Public Safety Meeting 

Notes 

January 9, 2023 

 The monthly meeting of the Delaware County Public Safety Committee was called to 

order by Chairman Wayland Gladstone at 11:30 A.M. in Conference Room at 111 Main Street 

Delhi, NY 13753. The following individuals were in attendance: 

 Supervisors      Departments 

 

 

Emergency Services Steve Hood, Director 

Mark Rossley – 911 

Coor. 

 

Probation Scott Glueckert, 

Director 

Stop DWI Scott, Glueckert, 

Coordinator 

Code Enforcement Dale Downin, Director 

 
 

Sheriff’s Office Craig DuMond, Sheriff 

Kim Smith - 

Undersheriff 

 

Wayland Gladstone, 

Chairman 

Town of Andes 

Allan Hinkley 

 

Town of Roxbury 

Thomas Axtell  

 

Town of Deposit 

Betty Scott 

 

Town of Masonville 

Carl “Pat” Davis 

(Absent) 

Town of Middletown 

Guest: 

 

 

Elizabeth DeFalco- 

Walton Reporter 

Tina Molè – 

Chairwoman 

Mary Crisafulli– Mtn. 

Eagle 

Vicky Klukkert- Daily 

Star 
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 Chairman Gladstone introduced the meeting notes from December 2022, 

the meeting notes were approved as submitted.  

Emergency Services ---- Steve Hood, Director 

Chairman Gladstone asked how the Ambulance service was going. Mr. 

Hood stated that it seems to be going as planned just not as busy as they 

thought. When planned this all out the Ambulance that is now in Walton was 

not in the picture. Ambulnz has a rig in Hobart but not there all the time due 

to staffing issues. Mr. Hood stated that the County Ambulance has not had any 

issues with staffing, they sometimes are staffed at a higher level if anything.  

          Mr. Hood stated that the tower system is status quo since last meeting. 

The equipment that is being replaced is on order just waiting for it to come in.  

          Mr. Hood stated that they have been doing reviews in regards to 

equipment that is replacing the current CAD system and replacing the State 

SJS system. Every County is looking for a new records management system. 

Mr. Hood explained that the new system once something is in the system it is 

there forever and once someone starts putting information in it will bring the 

past up to show the dispatcher and deputy. The new system would incorporate 

all data from the old system. Mr. Hood stated they are looking at 2 different 

vendors right now. One system is cloud based, and the other is a stand alone 

system. Neither system would need much from our IT system. Mr. Hood stated 

that grant funding is allocated to help offset the cost. Mr. Hood stated that 

implementation would most likely be about 1 year to have it fully in place, but 

once signed contract then they would start the transferring of data within 2-3 

months’ time. Once they build the system the send it back for review and 

accuracy and then officially start building the system. They would do a test run 

on the CAD to ensure that we get 97% accuracy.  

          Mr. Hood stated that end of last year the Governor amended the Real 

Property law to give 10% exemption to Fire and EMS volunteers. Mr. Hood 

would like the county to consider implementing this. Mr. Hood stated that 

there are stipulations on how to get the discount and how to keep it. If County 

decided to go with this it would have to be implemented as a local law. 

          Mr. Rossley advised about the ambulance and 911 statistics.  

2022 Calls for service 

          Total: 36,246 

          Law Enforcement: 24,234 

          EMS: 7,719 
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          Fire: 4,293 

          Mr. Rossley stated that 69% of the emergency calls were wireless calls. 

The national average is 75%. Due to service unavailable in areas, and 3rd party 

calls on admin line are wired calls (the nursing homes). 

Probation ---- Scott Glueckert, Director 

 Mr. Glueckert stated that Pre-trial is still going and has 35 people on it. 

The biggest issue with this is holding people accountable for them not doing as 

they are ordered.  

 Mr. Glueckert is still working with enterprise to transition his entire fleet. 

He is hoping to have the fleet fully changed over by February.  

 Mr. Glueckert met with the new District Attorney and they agreed upon 

common ground moving forward and hoping for good progress moving forward. 

 Mr. Glueckert advised he has on Probation Officer out on leave.  

Stop DWI ---- Scott Glueckert, Coordinator   

   Mr. Glueckert stated T-sled report still is not working , and the state is 

no longer reporting the data. Mr. Glueckert will have to contact each 

department and tally up the arrest data.  

 Mr. Glueckert stated once he tabulates this data he will be reaching out 

to each Department to advise how much they will be getting for STOP DWI.  

 Mr. Glueckert stated that the preliminary data was 152 DWI arrests,511 

aggravated and 13 ignition interlock violations.   

 Mr. Glueckert stated fine revenue as of 12/1 was $49,088, and budgeted 

$50,000 so should be over after 4th quarter amounts come in. Mr. Glueckert 

stated that cannot count on fine revenue this coming year.  

 Mr. Glueckert reached out to ADAC to see what programming they have 

to help fund for schools.  

Code Enforcement ----- Dale Downin, Director 

  Mr. Downin stated the the DPW Building in Delhi is on track to be done 

by spring time.  

 Mr. Downin stated that they are working on the Bloomville site. 

 Mr. Downin stated that the Walton building the foundation is in and the 

steel is coming.  
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 Mr. Dowin stated that the one DSS building is getting rebid and have not 

heard anything on the other one.  

Sheriff’s Office ---- Craig DuMond, Sheriff 

         Sheriff stated that he met with the new DA Smith in regards to business 

moving forward.  Sheriff reports that he anticipates a positive and productive 

relationship with the new DA.    

          Sheriff stated that new K9 Edge completed explosives training and has 

finished the second part of academy.  He is now fully in service.  Both K-9 dogs 

are available 24/7.  

          Sheriff stated that there is new legislation being considered in the state 

assembly looking eliminate fees that are charged to sex offenders for DNA 

submissions.  Sheriff stated that the Sheriff’s Association is watching this 

closely and more information might be provided at the Winter Conference at 

the end of the month.  

Jail Revenue 

          Yearly: $650,450 

          Monthly: $61,350 

          Supervisor Gladstone asked for motion to be made to go into Executive 

Session. Supervisor Scott made motion and seconded by Supervisor Hinkley 

and Axtell.  

**************************************************************************************** 

Supervisor Gladstone ended the meeting around 12:15 PM, noted the 

next meeting will be on February 6, 2023 at 11:30 AM, and held in the Multi-

Purpose Room within the Public Safety Building located at 280 Phoebe Lane 

Delhi, NY.  

 


